

2019-2020 学年八年级（上）期末考试试卷

第一卷（共 50 分）

笔试部分

III. 完形填空（共 20 小题，计 20 分）

第一节：阅读下面短文，按照句子结构的语法性和上下文连贯的要求，从各小题的四个选项中选出一个最佳案，使短文连贯完整。

Many people make resolutions on New Year's Day. Resolutions are ____21____ that you make to yourself. The most common ones are to spend less, eat ____22____ food, and save more ____23____ money.

____24____ you don't know how to make a New Year's resolution, start by choosing one word from the list (清单) below: love, joy, kindness and self-improvement. Then think ____25____ what that word means to you, and make a specific (具体的) resolution that has to do ____26____ it.

The word I ____27____ from the list was joy. I'm going to plan some activities that make me happy, like playing with my dog on the beach, going camping with my friends, or taking up ____28____ new hobby. I am going to make sure that I take the time ____29____ fun!

What are your New Year's resolutions? Are you going to keep them? I think you should ____30____ to do that. At the same time, say to ____31____, "I can do that!" Everything will go well as long as you work hard.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|---------------|----------------|
| 21. A. promises | B. promise | C. questions | D. question |
| 22. A. worst | B. worse | C. healthiest | D. healthier |
| 23. A. Although | B. Since | C. If | D. Because |
| 24. A. careful | B. carefully | C. cheap | D. cheaply |
| 25. A. about | B. for | C. on | D. with |
| 26. A. choose | B. chooses | C. chose | D. am choosing |
| 27. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. / |
| 28. A. have | B. to have | C. having | D. to having |
| 29. A. tries | B. tried | C. try | D. trying |
| 30. A. you | B. yourself | C. me | D. myself |

第二节：阅读下面一篇短文，理解大意，然后从各小题的四个选项中选出一个最佳答案，使短文连贯完整。

From the time I was young, I liked music very much. I learned playing the piano, the violin, singing and so on, So, when I was in Grade 8, I started to 31 a band (乐 队). At first, there were four students in the band. Every week, there were always many days that I came back home so late. My parents didn't want me to 32 so much time on the band.____33____, I didn't agree with them.

I knew that we were not professional (职业 的) 34 , but we still worked hard. In the first half of the year of our band, we didn't get the 35 to perform outside the school. I was unhappy. But I still told my friends that we had to do something to make us more 36 . Soon, more and more people 37 about our band. One day, a study center invited us to 38 for the students there. We were very 39 .

Now we have lots of fans in our city____40____hard work. I got the lesson: No matter (无 论) what happens to your life, you should always believe in yourself and hold on your dreams.

- | | | | |
|--------------------|--------------|-------------|--------------|
| 31. A. build | B. take | C. prepare | D. enjoy |
| 32. A. practice | B. spend | C. make | D. wonder |
| 33. A. Really | B. Clearly | C. However | D. Finally |
| 34. A. teachers | B. students | C. pilots | D. musicians |
| 35. A. invitations | B. reasons | C. promises | D. services |
| 36. A. popular | B. enjoyable | C. possible | D. serious |
| 37. A. deleted | B. knew | C. listened | D. kept |
| 38. A. learn | B. stay | C. play | D. bring |
| 39. A. famous | B. angry | C. afraid | D. happy |
| 40. A. of | B. through | C. with | D. in |

IV. 阅读理解（共 15 小题，计 20 分）

第一节：阅读下面一篇短文，判断下列句子是否符合短文内容，符合的用 **A** 表示，不符合的用 **B** 表示。
（共 5 小题，计 5 分）

A

In a few weeks, my time in China will sadly come to an end.

I came to China nine years ago when was eight years old. Then I had a chance to learn about another culture and language at YCIS Shanghai. Through classes every day at YCIS Shanghai, I fell in love with Chinese. Now, I often listen to Chinese music.

After leaving Shanghai, I hope to be able to put my language skills to good use. At the university, I will continue with modern languages as part of my International Studies program, learning about the cultures and history of both

Europe and the rest of the world. I will also continue to improve my Chinese.

Maybe I won't use Chinese in my studies or future jobs, but I get several important skills through learning Chinese. I learn a different culture, and that helps me stay in a foreign country happily. Also, learning Chinese makes me have an open mind and get on with different people easily. Most importantly, I'm not afraid of making mistakes and I'm confident about using a foreign language in my life. These skills are very important in my everyday life.

41. The writer feels sad about leaving China.

42. YCIS Shanghai is probably the name of a hospital.

43. The writer isn't interested in Chinese music.

44. Learning Chinese makes the writer have an open mind.

45. The writer gets a lot through learning Chinese.

第二节：阅读下面 B、C、D 三篇短文，从各小题所给的四个选项中选出能回答所提问题或完成所给句子的一个最佳答案。（共 10 小题，计 15 分）

B

My name is Wendy and I had a trip to Beijing with my sister last Sunday. We went there by plane. We planned to sit together on the plane so that we could read an interesting book together along the way. As expecting we could sit closely to each other. When I was sitting in my seat and reading an interesting book, I heard the flight attendant (空姐) asking a woman few rows of seats behind us to change her seat. Because it was more convenient (方便的) for a father to look after his baby. The woman was quite unhappy with this. The flight attendant talked with her for long time, but the woman still didn't agree. So I stood up at once and let the man and his baby took my seat instead. I moved to the front of the plane alone (独自地). When we arrived, the father thanked us a lot and my sister told me a lot of interesting stories about the baby. I had to sleep all the way, but I still felt happy because I did something good for the family. I was very happy for helping others.

46. What did Wendy and her sister plan to do on the plane?

A. Listen to music.

B. Help look after a baby.

C. Read an interesting book.

D. Do something good.

47. What did Wendy do all the way?

A. She read an interesting book alone.

B. She talked a lot with the father.

C. She sat next to the woman.

D. She slept.

48. What can we know from the passage?

A. Wendy's sister talked lot with the father.

B. The woman felt sorry at last.

C. The flight attendant thanked Wendy a lot.

D. Wendy felt tired but happy at last.

C

I am Jenny Miller. Last Sunday morning, I wanted to visit the city museum because I am interested in history. When I was waiting for the bus at the bus stop near my house, I found a woman was talking with a little boy. The woman wore a nice dress while the boy was in an old T-shirt and a pair of old pants. I even could see his feet because his shoes were broken. The little boy held some books and he looked hungry. I thought they were a mother and her son. But I didn't think the "mother" cared about her "son" so much. I was not very fond of the woman.

When we got on the bus, they still talked happily. However, when the woman got off the bus, she gave some money to the little boy. She told the boy that she wanted him to buy more books with the money so that he could do more reading. The little boy was very happy. How surprised I was! What the woman did moved all the people on the bus.

Don't miss doing any good things no matter how small they look. A little kindness can make the world a nicer place.

49. Jenny went to _____ last Sunday.

A. the city museum

B. a school

C. the old people's home

D. the library

50. Why didn't Jenny like the woman at first?

A. Because the woman wasn't nice to the little boy.

B. Because the woman was angry with the little boy.

C. Because the woman didn't give the boy enough food.

D. Because she thought the woman didn't look after "her son" well.

51. What did the woman do at last?

A. She bought the little boy some food.

B. She gave the little boy some money.

C. She took the boy to the library.

D. She bought the little boy some books.

52. The best title of the passage is _____.

A. a kind woman

B. a poor boy

C. an educational experience

D. how to help others

D

We were going to have a big Christmas dinner. I was very happy because I like eating outside. Having nothing all the day, I was starving but only saw my mother and my aunt talking and talking. That made me feel angry.

"Mom, what happened with the food?" asked. Then she said. Be patient (耐心的), my dear."

“But I’m starving,” I said.

Finally the dishes came. The first dish was “puchero”. Puchero is one of my favorite dishes. It has chicken, rice, vegetables and pork(猪肉). Also, it is very hot dish, so usually you need to wait at least half an hour before you start to eat it. When I saw it on the table, I got a spoon and started to eat it quickly. In a minute, I burned my tongue (烫了舌头)

“Mom, help me! I think my tongue is going to fall off!” I shouted loudly.

“Do not worry, my child. Your father is going to drive you to the hospital,” said my mother.

After we reached the hospital, the doctor looked over my tongue. “Don’t worry. Your tongue will not fall off,” the doctor said. Hearing this, my father laughed happily. Soon the doctor also laughed.

I was embarrassed (尴尬). However, I was happy because my tongue would not fall off. But I have learned one important thing since that day—patience(耐心) is a great virtue(品行).

53. In which season do you think this story happened?

- A. In spring. B. In summer. C. In autumn. D. In winter.

54. What does the underlined word “starving” probably mean?

- A. Tired. B. Excited. C. Hungry. D. Scared.

55. The passage is mainly about_____.

- A. an understanding Mom B. a big dinner with the family
C. a terrible experience of eating puchero D. how to cook “puchero”

第二部分（共 55 分）

V. 完成句子（共 5 小题，计 10 分）

根据所给汉语意思，用单词或短语完成下列文句子。

56. 他不太擅长处理人际关系。

He’s not very good at dealing with_____.

57. 我们的苹果树在暴风雨中倒了。

Our apple tree_____in the storm.

58. 爷爷反复读着老朋友的来信。

Grandpa reads the letter from his old friend_____.

59. 我要去上海参观，但时间不确定。

I’m going to visit Shanghai, but I’m not_____the time.

60. 植物对我们的环境有好处，他们有助于洁净空气。

_____are good for our environment, and they help to clean the air.

VI. 短文填空（共 10 小题，计 10 分）

用方框中所给单词的适当形式填空，使短文完整正确。（每个单词限用一次。每空只填一个单词。）

mile, him, meet, care, decide, surprise, trust, sad, else, final



Daisy Qwen is a girl from Bolton in the UK. She was so 61 that she lost her handbag during a night out with her friends. Inside her bag were her new iPhone, driving license (驾照) and some money. She was 62 that she would never find it again.

Little did she know that homeless (无家可归的) man called Paul Calderbank found her handbag and spent two days walking several 63, trying to give it back to her.

Paul didn't want the handbag to get into someone 64 hands, so he decided to walk to the place written on the driving license and return it to Daisy by 65. He said he just couldn't 66 anyone in town.

Along the way, he kept asking girls if they knew Daisy Owen. 67, Paul met someone who did know Daisy. They left a message for her on Facebook and organized a 68 for the two.

Daisy was 69 by Paul's kindness. "Although Paul was hungry when I met him, he didn't take a penny from my handbag," said Daisy.

Daisy was deeply moved, too. After the special experience, she 70 to help Paul solve his problems—she would give him a home, warm winter clothes and some hot food by asking for help online.

VII. 任务型阅读（共 5 小题，计 10 分）

阅读下面短文，根据短文内容，完成下列各题。

Yesterday Ben, Tyler and I went to the dentist. It was time to get our teeth cleaned. Ben and I have already visited the dentist many times before. So we weren't worried. But this was Tyler's first visit, and he was afraid.

Dr. Huber met us in the waiting room. "Who's first?" he asked. "NOT ME!" Tyler said loudly.

Mom said something to Dr. Huber quietly. He nodded (点头) and said, "He'll be fine." Then he added, "We'll go from oldest to youngest. Come along, Ellie."

When Dr. Huber finished cleaning my teeth, he showed me the prize box. I started to take the chocolate, but then I got a great idea. I reached for a little car. Then I walked out to the waiting room and sat down next to Tyler.

That was fun," I said to him. "Dr. Huber cleaned my teeth and then he gave me this toy car as a prize!"

Just then Dr. Huber appeared again. "Okay," he began. "Ellie's finished. Now it's Ben's turn." But Tyler jumped

out of his seat and ran over to Dr. Huber. “Let me go next, please! Please!” he said. Dr. Huber laughed and said, “Sure, Tyler. Let’s go.”

71. Who was the oldest of the three children?

_____ was the oldest.

72. Why did Ellie take the toy car?

Because she knew Tyler would_____.

73. What does “That” refers to in the fifth paragraph?

It refers to_____.

74. What happened when Tyler saw the toy car?

He asked the dentist to_____.

75. According to the passage, what do you think of Ellie?

I think Ellie is_____.

VIII. 补全对话（共 10 小题，计 10 分）

（A）根据对话内容，将方框内符合对话情境的句子抄写在对话空白处，使对话恢复完整。选项中有两项是多余的。

A: Hi. Frank. What’s your plan for the coming winter vacation?

B: Hi, Jenny! 76._____I need money.

A: Really? How much money do you need?

B: About \$200.

A: 77. _____

B: To buy new bike. My old one doesn’t work.

A: That’s good idea. 78._____

B: To work in a bike store. I’m going to help sell bikes.

A: Sounds good. 79. _____

B: I think so.

A: 80. _____

B: Thank you.

It will help you know more about bikes.

I'm going to work.

It was a really nice experience.

What do you need money for?

It's a good way to keep healthy.

Good luck.

What kind of work are you going to do?

(B) 根据下面对话中的情境，在每个空白处填入一个适当的语句，使对话恢复完整。

A: Sam, are you free this Sunday morning?

B: I think so. What's your plan?

A: Larry and I are going to hang out. 81. _____?

B: Hang out? Where to go?

A: We are riding to City Zoo. It will be interesting.

B: 82. _____. My bike is broken.

A: Come on! You can borrow David's bike.

B: That's OK. 83. _____?

A: Ann, my cousin. This is her first visit to our city.

B: Why not invite Sarah? I don't think Ann will enjoy herself with three boys.

A: 84. _____. Do you think she will join us?

B: Sure. She likes outdoor activities.

A: That's good. I'll call her soon. 85. _____.

B: I am sure we will.

IX. 书面表达 (共 1 题, 计 15 分)

假设你是李华, 你的好友 Sally 最近的体重一直在增加并且经常感到疲劳, 她非常苦恼。请根据以下提示给她写一封信。

提示: 1. What's your advice about the food?

2. What kind of exercise does she need?

要求: 1. 须包括所有提示内容, 可适当发挥;

2. 信中不要出现真实的地名、校名和人名;

3. 词数不少于 70 词 (开头和结尾已给出, 不计入总词数)。

Dear Sally,

Best wishes.

Yours,
Li Hua

第一卷（共 分）

听力（略）

笔试部分

III. 完形填空（共 20 小题，计 20 分）

第一节：阅读下面短文，按照句子结构的语法性和上下文连贯的要求，从各小题的四个选项中选出一个最佳案，使短文连贯完整。

common ones are to spend less, eat_22_food, and save more money.

___ 23 You don't know how to make a New Year's resolution, start by choosing one word from the list (清单) below: love, joy, kindness and self-improvement. Then think 24 what that word means to you, and make a specific (具体的) resolution that has to do_25 it.

The word I 26 from the list was joy. I'm going to plan some activities that make me happy, like playing with my dog on the beach, going camping with my friends, or taking up 27 new hobby. I am going to make sure that I take the time 28 fun!

What are your New Year's resolutions? Are you going to keep them? I think you should 29 to do that. At the same time, say to_30, "I can do that!" Everything will go well as long as you work hard.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|---------------|----------------|
| 21. A. promises | B. promise | C. questions | D. question |
| 22. A. worst | B. worse | C. healthiest | D. healthier |
| 23. A. Although | B. Since | C. If | D. Because |
| 24. A. careful | B. carefully | C. cheap | D. cheaply |
| 25. A. about | B. for | C. on | D. with |
| 26. A. choose | B. chooses | C. chose | D. am choosing |
| 27. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. / |
| 28. A. have | B. to have | C. having | D. to having |
| 29. A. tries | B. tried | C. try | D. trying |
| 30. A. you | B. yourself | C. me | D. myself |

21-25: A D C B D

26-30: C A B C B

21. 【解析】 本题考查名词辨析。promise 意为承诺，question 意为问题，根据句意：决心是你给自己的承诺，且 be 动词 are 为复数，因此此处使用复数形式 promises，故选 A。
22. 【解析】 本题考查形容词。根据句意：这些决心通常都是要节约，吃的更健康，存钱，且句子中使用 less 和 more，healthy 的比较级为 healthier，故选 D。
23. 【解析】 本题考查连词词义。Although 意为即使，Since 意为自从，If 意为如果，Because 意为因为，根据句意：如果你不知道如何去做新年决心，故选 C。
24. 【解析】 本题考查副词和形容词词义辨析。areful 是形容词意为细心的，carefully 是副词意为细心地，cheap 是形容词意为便宜的，cheaply 是副词意为便宜地，且根据句意：仔细想想这些词语对你来说是什么意义，故选 B。
25. 【解析】 本题考查介词辨析。about 意为与...有关，for 意为对于，on 意为在...之上，with 意为和...在一起，故选 D。
26. 【解析】 本题考查动词时态。根据句意：从这个清单里选择的是快乐，且句子中使用的是过去时态，choose 的一般过去时 chose，故选 C。
27. 【解析】 本题考查冠词辨析。根据句意：培养一个新爱好，new 为辅音音素开头的词，冠词用 a，故选 A。
28. 【解析】 本题考查固定搭配。花时间做某事的固定搭配为 take the time to do sth.，故选 B。
29. 【解析】 本题考查情态动词。should 为情态动词，情态动词后加动词原形，故选 C。
30. 【解析】 本题考查反身代词。根据句意：这个时候你应该告诉你自己“你可以做到”，故选 B。

第二节：阅读下面一篇短文，理解大意，然后从各小题的四个选项中选出一个最佳答案，使短文连贯完整。

From the time I was young, I liked music very much. I learned playing the piano, the violin, singing and so on, So, when I was in Grade 8, I started to 31___a band (乐队). At first, there were four students in the band. Every week, there were always many days that I came back home so late. My parents want me to___32___so much time on the band._33_, I didn't agree with them.

I knew that we were not professional (职业的) 34___, but we still worked hard. In the first half of the year of our band, we didn't get the___35___to perform outside the school. I was unhappy. But I still told my friends that we had to do something to make us more 36 . Soon, more and more people 37 about our band. One day, a study center invited us to___38___for the students there. We were very___39___.

Now we have lots of fans in our city___40___hard work. I got the lesson: No matter (无论) what happens to your life, you should always believe in yourself and hold on your dreams.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分，为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文，请访问：<https://d.book118.com/088030024135006073>